
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

January 15, 1999 Field TripóDMV, Salem

8:00 a.m. Not recorded

MEMBERS PRESENT: Rep. Bob Montgomery, Chair

Rep. Mike Lehman, Vice-Chair

Rep. Richard Devlin

Rep. Jim Hill

Rep. Jeff Kropf

Rep. Jerry Krummel

Rep. Jane Lokan

Rep. Jackie Taylor

Rep. Vicki Walker

Rep. Larry Wells

STAFF PRESENT: Janet Adkins, Administrator

Brad Daniels, Administrative Support

MEASURE/ISSUES HEARD: Tour of the Driver and Motor Vehicles Service Division, Salem 

These minutes are in compliance with Senate and House Rules. Only text enclosed in quotation marks reports a speakerís exact words. For complete contents, please refer to the tapes.

Comments

This informational trip to the Driver and Motor Vehicles Service Division (DMV) in Salem was not recorded. Guided by 
Jan Curry, Deputy Director of the DMV, and Bill Seely, Customer Services Director, the committee members toured the 
building and received information about the DMVís responsibilities, personnel and training (EXHIBIT A). The state 
facility handles state-wide inquiries from drivers, both by mail and by telephone, while also acting as the center for 
regulation enforcement, policy making, records and information systems. Areas of particular interest to the committee 



Submitted By, Reviewed By,

Brad Daniels, Janet Adkins,

Administrative Support Administrator

EXHIBIT SUMMARY

A ñInformational Report, Driver and Motor Vehicle Services, 4 pp.

members during the tour included: registration procedures, licensing fees, the relationship between the DMVís customer 
assistance section and the Oregon Womenís Correctional Center, insurance requirements and compliance, and technological 
upgrades. No specific bills were discussed or official action taken.


